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 The Ninth Session of the Working Group on 
Future Development (WGFD9) of the Acid Deposition 
Monitoring Network in East Asia (EANET) was successfully 
convened in Pathumthani, Thailand on 7-8 April 2010. 
Representatives of China, Indonesia, Japan, Lao PDR, 
Malaysia, Mongolia, Myanmar, Philippines, Republic 
of Korea, Russia, Thailand, and Vietnam participated in 
the Session. The representatives of the Secretariat and the 
Network Center (NC) for EANET, as well as experts from the 
United Nations Environment Programme, Regional Office 
for Asia and the Pacific (UNEP ROAP), and Kanazawa 
University attended the Session. The Session was 
opened by the Secretariat. Mr. Mahesh Pradhan, Interim 
Director, UNEP RRC.AP delivered the Opening Remarks. 
The Secretariat made the presentation on the National 
Procedures of the Participating Countries and Modalities 
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of the Signature for the Instrument titled “Instrument for 
Strengthening the Acid Deposition Monitoring Network 
in East Asia (EANET). Considering the results of national 
approval procedures, possible options for the modalities 
of the signature of the Instrument were considered by the 
Session. The Drafts of the Medium Term Plan for EANET 
(2011-2015), Report on the Review of Performance of 
the Secretariat and the Network Center (2008-2009), 
Second Report on Future Development of EANET and 
the Procedures and Guidelines for Voluntary Financial 
Contributions to EANET (2011-2013) were presented. 
The Session was invited to discuss, provide comments 
and guidance on the above-mentioned documents, for 
possible adoption/endorsement at the Twelfth Session of 
the Intergovernmental Meeting (IG12) on EANET to be 
held in November 2010.




